Wilton Police Commission



240 Danbury Road Wilton, Connecticut 06897 Tel: (203) 834-6260

Fax: (203) 834 6258

MINUTES 18 SEPTEMBER 2009

CALL TO ORDER

Commissioner Matthew C. Mason called to order the Special Meeting, by telephone, at 10:00 a.m. Present were Commissioners Mark Ketley and Chris Weldon. The Commission immediately went into Executive Session.

At 10:15 a.m. the Police Commission came out of Executive Session, no action having been taken.

At 10:16 a.m. Commissioner Weldon moved that Acting Chief Michael Lombardo be made the permanent Chief of Police, effective October 15, 2009. Commissioner Ketley seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

At 10:20 a.m. Commissioner Ketley moved that Captain Robert Crosby be made Deputy Chief, at a time to be determined in the near future, which motion was seconded by Commissioner Weldon and passed 3-0. The Deputy Chief position is a new position being created in recognition of Captain Crosby's outstanding qualifications. The Commission noted that the Deputy Chief position will replace one of the two Captain positions and that, if Chief Lombardo or Deputy Chief Crosby were to leave either of their positions, the Commission would likely return the Deputy Chief position to one of Captain. In other words, this may not be a permanent change in the Department's table of organization.

At 10:25 a.m. Commissioner Weldon's motion to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded by Commissioner Mason, was passed 3-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Weldon Secretary